
 

February 20, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Marc Rhoades, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Rhoades: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2290 by House Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2290 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2290 would require expenditures by a local school board for engaging or supporting 

any litigation regarding school finance to be approved by a majority of the qualified electors of a 

district. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Education, enactment of HB 2290 would have no 

effect on state financial aid to schools.  Expenditures at the local school district level could be 

reduced if electors not approve a resolution authorizing school finance litigation.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


